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City Council Meetings 
7:00 p.m. 

Jul 19 
Aug 2 

City Office Closed for  
July Holidays 

Jul 4 
Jul 25 

Plants & Soils Class Jul 20 

Planning Commission 
Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 

Jul 26 

What’s Cooking at 
The Charleston? 

Jul 27 

Pancake Breakfast Aug 13 

City Phone Numbers: 
Dial 801-785-9668 then extension: 
Front Desk, 100 
City Recorder, 503 
Zoning & Code Enforcement, 500 
Business Licensing, 400 
Building Department, 200 
Public Works, 200 
Utility Billing, 400 
Recreation, 302 or 601 
Vista Room, 300 

Other Phone Numbers (801): 
Public Works After Hours, 420-2243 
Golf Pro Shop, 796-1705 
Animal Control, 763-3020 
Police, 763-3020 

 

Our Home Town 

 

 

 

Office Hours:  

Mon-Thurs: 8 to 5  

Fri: 8 to 4 

801-785-9668  

www.cedarhills.org 

What’s Inside? 

Upcoming Events 

 

City-wide Water Conservation Measures Continue  
 

T 
he city will continue to implement outdoor water conservation measures for 
all residential and commercial water users. Restrictions were implemented 
last year and will continue for the 2016 watering 

season and each year hereafter. This policy is in effect 
from April 15 to October 15 each year.   
 All house numbers ending in odd numbers will be 
allowed to water Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays. 
All house numbers ending in even numbers will be al-
lowed to water Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays. 
Additionally, spot watering with a hose is allowed on 
Sundays. Restrictions are enforced with a warning for the first violation, a $50 fine 
for the second violation, and a $200 fine for the third and subsequent violations.  
 Commercial, church, school, park, golf properties, and some HOAs within the city 
may be on different schedules, including daytime watering, to offset the water and 
system demands. Alternate schedules from these entities must be submitted to the city 
for approval, including any HOA communities on common area systems. 
 The city encourages residential properties to follow the water conservation recom-
mendations of the State of Utah, such as not watering during the hours of 10:00 a.m. 
and 6:00 p.m. In addition, residential landscape irrigation plans should be evaluated 
throughout the watering season to account for changing weather conditions, varying 
soil types, plant materials, maturity of landscaping, and cooler temperatures in May 
and September. Residents are encouraged to learn and review the necessary steps for 
achieving a healthy lawn. 
 We appreciate the continued efforts of residents in helping the city conserve our 
water resources and promote water conservation.  
 

The Central Utah Water Conservancy District (CUWCD) in Orem offers a $100 
rebate on the purchase of an EPA WaterSense® labeled smart controller, which helps 
reduce water waste by using local weather and landscape conditions to apply water to 
landscapes only when needed. CUWCD believes that appropriate equipment can 
make a difference in landscape watering efficiency, if it is installed and then used 
correctly. Homeowners within the District who will take the necessary steps to pur-
chase and use equipment that has been shown to reduce water use are eligible for as-
sistance through rebates and small grants. Visit cuwcd.com/rebates for down-
loadable forms and a list of eligible products. A smart controller can only be as smart 
as the system it's connected to, and CUWCD encourages you to regularly monitor 
and properly maintain your sprinkler system. 

Open Fire and Fireworks Restrictions Set 
After consulting with Chief Freeman with the Lone Peak Public Safety District, the 
City Council implemented some fire restrictions effective immediately. The current 
restrictions prohibit aerial fireworks or open fires east of Canyon Road; however,  
non-aerial fireworks and covered fires (i.e. screen covers on fire pits) are allowed east 
of Canyon Road. There are currently no other restrictions for the rest of the city; 
however, the City Council will continue to discuss potential concerns with the fire 
chief as the season progresses. Have a safe and happy Fourth! 

http://www.facebook.com/cedarhillsutah
https://twitter.com/CedarHills_Utah
http://www.cedarhills.org
http://www.cuwcd.com/rebates


STORM WATER TIP OF THE MONTH  

We Can Make a Difference! Did You Know…? 
¶ The Division of Water Resources found that resi-

dents in Utah with automatic sprinkler systems typi-
cally use 44% more water than their lawn needs 
(conservewater.utah.gov). 

¶ Precipitation and cool temperatures may allow post-
poning or skipping an irrigation cycle. 

¶ Conducting a visual inspection of your sprinkler sys-
tem once a month during daylight hours is recom-
mended to look for tilted, clogged, or broken heads.   

¶ When irrigation water or rainwater runs over land-
scaping, turf, and driveways it picks up fertilizer, 
herbicides, pesticides, grass clippings, and petrole-
um products. Some of that water and pollution per-
colates into the ground and ends up in our aquifers. 
Excess water runs off into storm drains, possibly 
leading to ponds and wetlands. 

 

“Maybe It’s Your Filter!” 
As we approach the hottest period of the season, there is 
a greater chance for moss and debris to build up on your 
pressurized irrigation filter and reducing the water pres-
sure. It is good to clean the filter at least every month. 
For information on how to clean your individual filter, 
contact the manufacturer or a local plumbing store. 

Reminders from the Public Works Department 
1) Access to Utilities: It is prohibited to bury the ac-

cess lids to any utility, including water meters, irri-
gation connections, power boxes, etc. with land-
scape materials.  

2) Public Interference with Water or Sewer System: 
“It shall be unlawful for any person to destroy, de-
face, injure, or interfere with the operation of any 
part or appurtenance of the water or sewer system 
(Ord. 3-3-88A, 3-3-1988). 

 

Keep signs out of the public right‐of‐way 
Help keep the city looking clean and beautiful. With 
permission from property owners, city-approved signs 
may be placed on private property only. The complete 
sign ordinance may be obtained at the city office or 
viewed online at cedarhills.org. 
 

Vandalism in Parks and Open Spaces 
Unfortunately, every summer the city spends thousands 
of dollars for repairs on its parks and facilities due to 
vandalism. We ask the help of everyone to be alert and 
attentive in watching for this unnecessary destruction. 
Please immediately report any suspicious activities to 
the American Fork police non-emergency dispatch at 
801-794-3970. Cedar Hills will prosecute vandals to the 
fullest extent of the law. The assistance of our residents 
in this regard is always appreciated. 

Mayorôs Minute 
John Quincy Adams (1767-1848), the 6th 
U.S. President and son of the 2nd President, 
John, was born in Braintree, Massachusetts. 
After serving just one term as president, he 
served 17 years as a member of Congress. 
He died in 1848, while in the House of 
Representatives in the same room in which 
he had taken the presidential oath of office. 

He was the first president whose father had also been president.  
 John Quincy seemed to understand something that I respect in a 
public servant. It is service. Too many people see public service as 
a way to increase power and sometimes wealth. It is impressive to 
me that John Quincy went back to serve in Congress after serving 
in the highest position in the land. There is a lesson to be learned 
there. 
 In Cedar Hills, our staff has been busy taking care of the needs 
of the city. I will talk about a few of the projects  here in this 
month’s missive.  
 Summer is a time for many public works projects. During the 
latter part of this summer we will be working on Cedar Hills Drive, 
which is a major collector road in our city. I let you know of this so 
that you may be able to prepare your trips in advance and avoid 
some of the frustration that comes from a surprise. We did a little 
unexpected work on a portion of Cedar Hills Drive this summer to 
repair a broken water pipe, but the overlay project in August is 
planned.  

 We have also had some water pipe leaks 
and water pump issues to attend to in one of 
our water retention ponds at the golf course. 
The retention ponds are used as part of our 
pressurized irrigation system.  
 I tell you these things to let you know 
that while our city is relatively new (40 years 
next year) with relatively new roads and wa-
ter and sewer pipes, we existed as a town 
much earlier than that. This means that parts 
of the city are aging and are in need of con-
stant care and maintenance.  I have learned 
that it is far more expensive to delay the maintenance of roads than 
it is to take care of them as you go. I see other cities around us that 
have not been able to adequately take care of their roads, and their 
residents have not been willing to bond to fix the roads. This puts 
those cities in a terrible pickle, and I don’t want to see us in that 
situation now or in the future.  
 The state legislature passed a bill two sessions ago that created 
a gas tax to be used only on roads. Cedar Hills receives some of 
that money to help with our roads. In the last legislative session, 
however, the Utah Association of Counties pulled a fast one that 
secretly took back half the money the cities were expecting. I sit on 
the board of the Utah League of Cities and Towns, and we are go-
ing to stage a fight over this misleading act by the counties. I hope 
you can support me in this, as this money should come back to us. 
 Stay tuned on this; it should be interesting. 

                  Our Home Town            

Mayor Gary Gygi 
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Blue Stakes of Utah: Call “811” before you dig!  

http://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/jqadams.jpg
http://www.cedarhills.org
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Recognition for Yards of the Month 
Each month during the summer the Beautification Com-
mittee awards residents in recognition of their efforts to 
beautify the city. Photos of 
June’s winners are availa-
ble to view on the city’s 
website: Residents > News 
and Events > Yards of the 
Month. Those who were 
recognized in June are the 
Pecks, 10275 N Downing 
Drive; the Lutjemeiers, 4176 W Sandalwood Drive; and 
the Remunds, 4323 W Pinnacle Drive. The city has 
been divided into areas by voting precincts, and one 
winner from each area is selected each month. 
 

Generous Sponsors Support Family Festival 
Much of the success of Family Festival is due in part to 
the generous financial support received from the com-

munity and our corporate 
and private sponsors. We 
would like to recognize the 
$500-plus sponsors for this 
year’s celebration: Hart's 
Gas & Food (title sponsor), 
Walmart, Stewarts Lawn 
Care, New Hope Bible 

Church, Stephanie Summers Realty, Olympus Insur-
ance, Smile Perfect, Waste Management, Meiers Meats 
and Fine Foods, Dr. Bruce Richards, Dr. Isaacson/Cedar 
Hills Family Dentistry, Told Plumbing, Gunthers, 
Mountain Point Medical Center, Intermountain Health- 
care/American Fork Hospital, Republic Services Inc., 
Bank of American Fork, and Rocky Mountain Power. 

Free Pancake Breakfast 
Good food, good friends, good 
fun—a great way to start off the 
morning! The annual pancake 
breakfast has become a fun tra-
dition for Cedar Hills fami-
lies. Breakfast includes: pan-
cakes, eggs, bacon, milk, and juice. When? Saturday, 
August 13, 9:00 to 10:30 a.m., in the Vista Room at the 
Cedar Hills Community Center. Be there or be hungry! 

City Council Corner 
  

C ouncil members have the opportunity to pro-
vide links to their council blogs, where city-

related information can be shared. We hope this 
will increase communication and will provide a va-

riety of views on the important topics facing our city.  
 

Daniel Zappala 
Find blog at: cedarhillsblog.orgΦ 
 

Rob Crawley 
There is a real battle going on in our city, state, and 
country. The battle is over whether the United States of 
America will continue to be exceptional or will fall to 
mediocrity amongst the throng of other nations. Is 
America's exceptionalism even a question? I don't think 
so. America has been a beacon of freedom and prosper-
ity to the world ever since it became a nation. More 
thoughts on my blog at: cedarhillsrob.blogspot.com. 
 

Jenney Rees 
Approximately 20% of your overall property tax 
bill goes to the city. The city has no control over the 
remaining amount you pay to other entities such as the 
school district, which collects the largest portion, or the 
county. Also, notice that there are two line items for 
Cedar Hills. In order to be transparent, the city sepa-
rates the amount due for the golf course bond payment 
(listed as CEDAR HILLS CITY BOND) from every-
thing else. For fiscal year 2017 the tax rate for the Gen-
eral Fund went down from 0.001594 to .001512, which 
will bring in $695,654 in property tax revenue for the 
city. The portion labeled Cedar Hills City Bond goes to 
the golf debt service fund to pay off the general obliga-
tion bond. This year the tax rate for the bond went 
down from 0.000721 to 0.000674, which will bring 
in $309,970 of revenue for the golf bond payment. 
When we refer to property tax rates we reference the 
combination of both, which went down from 0.002315 
to 0.002186 for fiscal year 2017. I discuss this in depth 
on my blog at: jenneyrees.wordpress.com.  

Culinary Water Rates Adjusted Effective July 1 
To continue the appropriate level of service and to help 
keep the infrastructure maintained, the city increased 
some of its utility rates effective July 1, 2016. 

 Old Rate Effective July 1 

Water base rate 
per household 

$7.21 $7.68 

Water usage per 
1K gallons 

$1.59 $1.69 

Sewer usage per 
1K gallons 

$3.74 $3.95 

Storm drain per 
household 

$9.27 $9.87 

http://www.cedarhills.org
http://cedarhillsblog.org
http://www.cedarhillsrob.blogspot.com
http://www.jenneyrees.wordpress.com
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 Youth Theater Class Registration  
Cedar Hills Youth Theater Presents 
Hairspray Jr. Starting on August 18 
and running for 12 weeks, students 8-
18 years old (age exceptions will be 
made on a case by case basis) will 
learn the basic and finer points of mu-
sical theater by auditioning, rehearsing, 

and performing Hairspray Jr. Each student in the class 
will have a role and perform it three times on the eve-
nings of November 7-9, 2016.  
 The classes will be taught by Jordan Long, assistant 
administrator and fine arts director at Liahona Preparato-
ry Academy. Registration will be for the hours of 4:15-
8:30, and all students will meet together for the first 
class. After auditions, the children will be divided into 
two classes: 4:15-6:15 and 6:30-8:30. If you cannot do a 
certain time, please make sure to notate it on the online 
registration.  
 Media packs, including a T-shirt, picture CD, and 
DVD, are now offered at registration, and if you choose 
to purchase one at check out, you will receive two com-
plimentary tickets to the performance of your choice. 
Space fills up quickly, so register today from the city’s 
website: cedarhills.org.  
 SPECIAL NOTE: The show will be cast true to its 
ethnic diversity. We encourage students of all ethnic 
backgrounds to join us! 
 

New Computer Camp 
Hey, kids, ages 7 to 14, we're offering another computer 
camp in July! Dive into the exciting world of computer 
coding and Minecraft game design with Scratch. Register 
online at cedarhills.org. The camp runs July 25-29. 
 

Karate Classes for Kids 
These beginning and intermediate classes offered by Ce-
dar Hills Community Services will create a fun, multi-
level karate training experience for children ages six to 
twelve. The one-hour classes are held Mondays and 
Wednesdays for different levels. Registration fee is $50 
for each five-week session. Online registration is availa-
ble at cedarhills.org. The next session of classes begins 
August 22. 
 

Tot Soccer Registration Is OPEN thru August 7 
Tot Soccer is a fun, six-week soccer league for children 
ages three and four. Games are played on Tuesday eve-
nings at Mesquite Park, beginning August 23. Parents are 
encouraged to coach. Online registration is open until 
August 7 at cedarhills.org.  

Teen Flag Football 
Come, join the fun! Teen Flag Football is a league for 
kids in the 10th through 12th grades. Create your own 
team of friends, boys and/or girls. Sign up under a team 
name or as an individual at cedarhills.org. Registration is 
open through August 28. Games will begin in September 
and will be played on Mondays on the Lone Peak Semi-
nary field. 
 

Soccer League for Kids - K thru Second Grade 
Cedar Hills offers leagues for co-ed Kindergarten teams 
and boys or girls teams in the 1st and 2nd grades. The 
fall session begins in mid-August and runs through Sep-
tember, with registration available online until August 14 
at cedarhills.org. (Separate registrations are now required 
for the fall and spring sessions.) The cost is $30. A re-
versible, reusable jersey ($5) is required, if you haven’t 
already purchased one. The jersey is used for all Cedar 
Hills recreation programs. Games will be played on Sat-
urdays, beginning August 27. 
 

Flag Football Registration Open until August 28 
Cedar Hills offers youth flag football for boys and girls 
in the 2nd through 9th grades. Registration is available 
online at cedarhills.org through August 28. The games 
begin the end of August and run through early October. 
Games are played during the week and on Saturday 
mornings at various locations nearby.  
 

Pickleball Equipment Rentals 

Have you ever tried playing pickle ball? It’s a cross be-
tween ping pong and tennis, and it’s the fastest growing 
sport in the country. The city now has two picklball 
courts, located in Heritage Park and Timpanogos Cove 
Park. Visit the city office or the city’s website to reserve 
the equipment, which includes the net, six paddles, and 
balls, along with a printed set of the rules on how to play 
the game. The equipment rental rates are $5 per day for 
two hours of court time and $10 per weekend for four 
hours of court time. Information on how to reserve the 
equipment is located at cedarhills.org. Come, try this fun 
outdoor game.  
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Discover What’s Cooking at The Charleston 
The public is invited to experience some soul satisfying 
cuisine at a free, unique tasting on Wed., July 27, from 
4:30 to 6:30 p.m. With tastes from around the globe, The 
Charleston offers variety, personalized service, and food 
prepared to your liking. Reservations are limited. Please 
call 801-772-0123 by July 23 to RSVP. The Charleston 
is located at 10020 North 4600 West in Cedar Hills. 


